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Staff Alliance
Motion 2014-XX
Proposed Changes to Draft Language for P04.07.115 “Employee Furloughs”

We, the UA Staff Alliance, move that the draft policy P04.07.115 “Employee Furloughs” be modified as follows:


*P04.07.115 Employee Furlough*

*A. Effective January 1, 2015, to address budgetary shortfalls in any unit of the university, employees may be subject to furlough via temporary unpaid leaves of absence or prospective, temporary reductions in pay.*

*B. Furloughs shall be implemented in accordance with regulations and plans approved by the president pursuant to this policy, provided however that employees shall receive written notice of furlough as provided by regulation and further provided that employees may not work or use paid leave during a period of leave without pay due to furlough.*

*C. Furlough plans may be implemented notwithstanding any other regents’ policy, university regulation or university or campus practice or procedure and are subject to review only as may be provided in regulations adopted pursuant to this policy only as a measure of last resort.*

*D. A process for review shall be provided for in regulation.*

Rationale:

The Alliance is aware that UA must find ways to reduce costs. However, a temporary reduction in pay is fundamentally different from a mandatory unpaid leave of absence. Therefore, we propose to strike this language. If UA is to implement a pay reduction, we  should create a separate policy to address that scenario.

All UA policies should be implemented with respect to other policies and regulations.

Furloughs should be implemented as a last resort measure.

We encourage that UA establish a process to review any furlough.
